
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Governing Board Regular Meeting of October 22, 2008 

 
The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met in the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on October 22, 2008.  The regular meeting began 
with a closed session at 5:00 p.m. followed by open session at 6:00 p.m. 
 
Highlights of the meeting are: 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements including the following: 
 
• A CCC renewal agreement with the University of California, San Francisco to 

provide clinical experience for students in the dental assisting program. 
 
• A new DVC agreement with the Community Clinic Consortium to provide Federal 

Work Study employment. 
 

• A new LMC agreement with the City of Pittsburg Redevelopment Agency to develop 
a housing development feasibility report and presentation. 

 
• A District renewal agreement with the Chinese-American Education and Culture 

Exchange Center to provide international education marketing and recruitment 
services. 

 
Out-of-State Field Trip Approved 
The Governing Board approved travel to Kansas City, Missouri, for nine CCC students 
to attend the Associated Collegiate Press/College Media Advisers National College 
Media Convention, from October 29, 2008, to November 2, 2008. 
 
Approval of Tentative Agreement with Local 1 
The Governing Board approved the Tentative Agreement, dated September 17, 2008, 
with Public Employees Union, Local 1. 
 
 
 

Tomi Van de Brooke, President (Ward II) • Sheila A. Grilli, Vice President (Ward III) John T. Nejedly, Secretary (Ward IV) 
Dr. Anthony T. Gordon, (Ward I) • Jo Ann Cookman (Ward V) • Bundit Kertbundit, Student Member 



Approval of Tentative Agreement with United Faculty 
The Governing Board approved the Tentative Agreement, dated August 27, 2008, with 
United Faculty. 
 
DVC Enrollment Management Plan Discussed 
The Governing Board reviewed DVC’s Enrollment Management Plan for the Fall 2008 
through Spring 2009. 
 
 
The Governing Board meeting was adjourned in memory of Mark Eastman, a 
psychology instructor who worked at DVC from 1970-2004. 
 
 

Upon approval at the next regular meeting, complete Governing Board minutes for this meeting 
will be posted at: http://www.4cd.net/publications/BoardReport0809.asp 

  
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING/STUDY SESSION 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON NOVEMBER 19, 2008, AT 4:00 P.M. 
IN HEALTH SCIENCES 101, CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE, 
2600 MISSION BELL DRIVE, SAN PABLO, CALIFORNIA 


